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Number Document Section 

/Pagenr.

Question Answer

1 RFP 8.4 Main Question: Can Korean companies participate in this 

tender in any capacity?

Specific scenarios:

1. As a lead contractor (we assume this is not possible due to 

the Member State registration requirement)?

2. As a consortium member with an EU company as lead?

3. As a subcontractor/Third Party to an EU lead contractor?

EIT Digital opened this call for proposal, that requests for services with a clear 

European background and interest, for organizations based in EU Member states. 

Therefor the RFP states the following in Section 8.4 of the RFQ: “the Tenderer 

must be registered in the professional and/or trade register kept in their Member 

State.”

In case of a collaboration each individual party (both collaborators/consortium 

members as well as subcontractors) must individually sign and submit the 

declaration of honour and apply the requested extract from the trade register of 

their member state (RFP section 7.1). If the tenderer cannot comply with this 

and/or other requirements, it will be excluded.

2 RFP and Appendix 

3 DOH

8.4 / p. 4 We have completed Appendix 3 – Declaration of Honor, and for 

the last two

questions on page 4 we have answered N/A for the following 

reasons:

d) Not applicable. The University does not hold ISO 9001 

certification, since

ISO certifications are not granted at the institutional 

(university) level but are

specific to individual processes or services.

e) Not applicable. The University does not hold professional 

risk insurance, as

Politecnico di Milano provides educational and research 

services and does not

carry out professional activities requiring such insurance.

Would this be acceptable for you?

The answer N/A is not correct. 

As stated in the RFP section 8.4 under 3, there is no reference/obligation to have a 

ISO 9001 or ISO certifications in general. A description of your qualitative 

management system is considered sufficient. 

With regard to occupational/professional risks and legal liability insurance please 

look at the description in the RFP section 8.4 under 2. This is considered a 

mandatory requirement. It does not necessarily need to be in place now, but it 

must be effective starting 1 November 2025. 

Please make sure to comply to the qualitative requirements. If you comply (or will 

be complying at the start) the correct answer on the DOH is Yes. 


